

MINUTES OF THE 851^{st} MEETING OF BUDOCK PARISH COUNCIL, HELD AT BUDOCK VILLAGE HALL, ON MONDAY 30^{TH} APRIL 2012

PRESENT: Cllrs Bastin, Fairbank, Mrs Clark, Hennell, Mrs Perham, McCabe, Gibson and Hart

IN ATTENDANCE: Ms S Willsher, Clerk; Cllr Hatton and two members of the public

C3275 TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Mr Ben Dickinson.

C3276 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

a) In Items on the Agenda

There were no interests declared.

b) Of gifts of a value of more than £25

There were no declarations of gifts of a value of more than £25.

C3277 TO DISCUSS HIGHWAYS ISSUES WITH BEN DICKINSON, CORNWALL COUNCIL HIGHWAYS MANAGER

Mr Dickinson had been unable to attend the meeting. He would attend the May meeting.

C3278 TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE POLICE

The Clerk spoke to the police report. Since the last meeting on the 26th March 2012 there had been five crimes reported in the parish. A theft from a motor vehicle was reported but no further action was taken as there was no evidence to suggest the car was entered. A harassment warning was issued to a local youth. A vehicle interference was reported and a male was on bail. There were two domestic incidents.

There was one report of antisocial behaviour. Children on scooters after school near the road in the village. Several local youths had been spoken to by the police about concerns for their safety and appropriate places to play.

They had further calls about a boat trailer which had lost its wheel at Kergilliack; an underage driver; two separate vehicle collisions; a suspicious male loitering; unsolicited scrap vehicle dealers asking to buy vehicles; two suspicious males which police believed to have been

farm workers and had no concerns; a dead badger on the road and a woman was thrown from a horse at Kergilliack and taken to hospital as a precaution.

Its easy to forget and leave items displayed in you vehicle, especially if you were not leaving the vehicle for a long time, but it only took a matter of seconds for a thief to take those valuable items from your car. All property should either be removed or stored out of sight, under the chair or in the car boot. Lock your vehicle at all times, close windows and doors, remove all valuables including tools, mobiles, sat navs and money.

C3279 TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE CORNWALL COUNCIL WARD MEMBER

Cllr Hatton reported:

- Waste he had attended an emergency briefing regarding the new Cory contract. He had not received and complaints from the parish of Budock. Waste collections had been patchy across Cornwall. Collecting the waste for the whole of Cornwall was a massive undertaking for Cory. Cllr Mrs Perham said that she had experienced problems with the collection of trade waste.
- Code of Conduct the Standards Board for England would fade away. Cornwall Council would manage the Code of Conduct for parish and town councils. The regulations on the Code of Conduct had not been released yet.
- There had been an early indication of a planning proposal for 100-500 dwellings at Lower Kergilliack.

Cllr Gibson said that he had received complaints of fly tipping onto private ground. Cllr Hatton suggested that the fly tipping was reported to Cornwall Council and the landowner.

Cllr Hatton left the meeting at 7.50pm.

C.3280 PUBLIC COMMENT ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

A member of the public thought that fly tipping was a criminal offence. They felt that if the culprits could be identified through the waste they should be prosecuted.

Cllr Bastin left the room at 7.52pm.

Cllr Fairbank chaired the meeting during the Chairman's absence,

C.3281 TO CONFIRM MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THE 26TH MARCH 2012

Minute C.3263.3 – should read 'that Budock Parish Council would order future trees in conjunction with...'

Minute C.3264.2 – should read 'to receive and approve the Draft Officer Member Protocol.'

It was proposed by Cllr Hart, seconded by Cllr Mrs Clark and:

C.3281.2 RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 26th March 2012 be approved as a true record with the above amendments and duly signed by the Chairman.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

C.3282 TO REPORT MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES NOT ON THE AGENDA

The Clerk said that she had not received any reports to be put in the Annual Report. It was agreed that all reports would be forwarded to the Clerk by the 12th May 2012.

Cllr Fairbank reported that there had been a broken paving slab and the walls were cracked at the pump garden.

Cllr Bastin re-entered the meeting at 8.00pm.

C.3283 TO RECEIVE THE COUNCIL'S INTERNAL AUDIT PROCEDURES AND AGREE FUTURE ACTIONS.

It was proposed by Cllr Hart, seconded by Cllr McCabe and:

C.3262.2 RESOLVED that two Councillors checked the accounts monthly on a rota.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

C.3284 TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON THE QUEEN'S DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS

Cllr Fairbank reported that plans were going quite well. The group continued to fundraise for the event. The Swamp Circus and a stilt walker would be present. There would be a raffle; tickets would be available from Budock Water Stores and The Trelowarren Arms. A Blackberry tablet had been donated as the first raffle prize.

Cllr Hennell reported that the plans for Treverva had not changed since the last meeting. He was approaching the Community Trust to request some funding towards the celebrations.

There would be medals for children in the parish up to fifteen years of age. Any spare medals would be sold for £5 each.

C.3285 TO RECEIVE A REPORT ON THE STREET LIGHTS SURVEY IN TREVERVA AND AGREE FUTURE ACTIONS

Cllr Hennell spoke to the report. He said that the majority of people wanted the lights turned off completely; closely followed by having the lights on for set hours. The least popular was to leave the lights on from dusk until dawn.

It was proposed by Cllr Hennell, seconded by Cllr Hart and:

C.3285.2 RESOLVED to participate in the Cornwall Council street lighting trials, if we are not able to participate ask that the lights are turned off.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

C.3286 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE AND AGREE RESPONSES IF APPROPRIATE

The Clerk spoke to the correspondence received.

It was proposed by Cllr Fairbank, seconded by Cllr Hart and:

C.3286.2 RESOLVED to send a letter of support to Lanner Parish Council in support of their judicial review.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

It was proposed by Cllr McCabe, seconded by Cllr Hennell and:

C.3286.3 RESOLVED to highlight Mr and Mrs Norths concern to the police and let them know that we have highlighted the issue with speeding vehicles in Treverva.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

C.3287 TO NOTE PLANNING DECISIONS RECEIVED FROM CORNWALL COUNCIL

No planning decisions had been received from Cornwall Council.

C.3288 TO NOTE PLANNING ENFORCEMENT COMPLAINTS RECEIVED BY CORNWALL COUNCIL

There had not been any planning enforcement complaints received from Cornwall Council.

C.3289 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATION RECEIVED FROM CORNWALL COUNCIL BY THE DATE OF THE MEETING

i. PA12/02915 - Mr M Sutcliffe, The White House, Lamanva, Penryn - Replacement of porch and erection of a garage/workshop

It was proposed by Cllr Hennell, seconded by Cllr Mrs Perham and:

C.3289.2 RESOLVED that there are no objections.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

C.3290 REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES

i) Footpaths and Rights of Way

Cllr Bastin reported that the footpath along the back of the new churchyard was under ten inches of water. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Cornwall Council and ask if they could raise the footpath or put in a soakaway. She would also ask a local contractor to have a look at the works required.

ii) Budock Village Hall

There was no report. The AGM would be held next week.

iii) Treverva Village Hall.

There was no report.

iv) Playing Field

Cllr McCabe reported that there was a meeting next Wednesday. Pat had stepped down as Chairperson. There was an evening planned with Treverva Male Voice Choir.

v) Over 60's Club

Cllr Mrs Clark said there was a very nice concert recently. The club was doing well.

C.3291 FINANCE AND PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

a) Approval and payment of Accounts

It was proposed by Cllr McCabe seconded by Cllr Hart and

C.3291.3 RESOLVED that accounts totalling £2,312.64 are approved for payment in April 2012.

On a vote being taken the matter was approved unanimously.

C.3292 DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is to be held on Monday 28th May 2012, commencing at 7.00pm, at Budock Village Hall. This would be the Annual Council meeting and Annual Parish meeting.

C.3293 COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

A member of the public said that they were compiling a feature on the Jubilee for community broadcasting. They were willing to lend their music collection for the planned celebrations.

A member of the public raised concerns about the speed of some of the traffic in Budock; most vehicles were ok but a few blighted the area and endangered lives. They felt it was only a matter of time before someone was killed. She asked that something was done to make drivers adhere to the speed limits set by law.

A member of the public said that Sustrans were looking to invest in new cycle routes in Falmouth and Newquay.

There being no further	business the meeting closed at 8.40pm
Signed:	28 th May 2012
_	irman